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St. Matthew’s Messenger

[image: image4.jpg]



Saint Matthew’s Episcopal Church





      

      Pennington, N.J. 08534
CALENDAR OF EVENTS FOR OCTOBER
Sunday
  2
11:15am, Blessing of the Animals
Wednesday
  5
  7:30pm, Christmas Bazaar Workshop
Sunday
  9

    Guest Preacher at 8am and 10am – The Rev. Matthew Engleby of El Hogar




  9:00am, El Hogar Mission Trip Presentation




  9:30am, St. Matthew’s Children’s Choir Begins




11:15am, Rummage Set-Up



  
  5:00pm, Taize Service

Monday
10
  
    RUMMAGE SALE DROP OFF AND SORTING BEGINS




     (see schedule for details)




  7:30pm, Parish Life Guild Meeting

Friday

14
 9am-5pm, Rummage Sale and 6pm-8pm
Saturday
15
  9:00am, Rummage Sale (Take-down at 12 Noon)
Sunday
16
11:30am, Kairos Staff Appreciation Brunch



12:00pm, Destinations (til 3pm)



  7:00pm, Rembrandt – The Artist

Monday
17
  7:30pm, Vestry Meeting

Saturday
22
  
    Trip to Philly Art Museum: Rembrandt and the Face of Jesus

Sunday
23
  5:00pm, Taizé Eucharist 




  7:00pm, St. Catherine’s Monastery and the Sisters of Sinai (Pt. 1)
Monday
24
  7:00pm, Just Food Soup Making for the Bazaar
Tuesday
25-29

    Pictures for Photo Directory
Wednesday
26
  7:00pm, Just Food Soup Making for the Bazaar
Saturday
29
  9:00am, Property Work Day

Sunday
30
  7:00pm, St. Catherine’s Monastery and the Sisters of Sinai (Pt. II)
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RED WAGON SUNDAYS
The first Sunday of each month, there will be a red wagon in the Narthex to collect non-perishable food items for the Crisis Ministry of Princeton and Trenton. These items will be presented during the Offertory along with the bread and wine as part of our sacred act of thanksgiving to God.  

Wondering what kinds of food to give?  Lists are available in the Narthex.
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Calling All Crafters !

Please come to share your talents making items for the Christmas Bazaar on Wednesday, October 5th. We plan to meet from approximately 7:30 pm until 9:30 pm but, please feel free to come for any amount of time. We have items to paint, sew, and decorate. Look for upcoming date in November for candy making workshops. Come to socialize and have FUN !
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                Support Group:  COM-PASSION (Feeling With)

Support group for anyone dealing with anxiety and/or depression. We will explore anxiety/stress reduction methods and coping skills, including: Centering prayer, Reiki, Scheduling, Energy work, Heart math, Yoga, Visualization, Mindfullness meditation, Hypnosis, Volunteerism, Active listening, Massage therapy, Exercise, Journaling and whatever else helps.  Any questions?  Call Denny Rodgers at (609) 883-5701.
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               Learn More about the 2nd of our TWO Summer Mission Trips...

   Please join us for a potluck breakfast as we share reflections and pictures from our August 2011 intergenerational trip to El Hogar in Honduras - 

Sunday, October 9th - 9:00am in Parish Hall

Also that morning, the Rev. Matt Engleby (Executive Director of El Hogar Projects) will be here as our guest preacher at the 8:00 and 10:00 services. Come meet him and learn more about the amazing work God is doing through the children and staff of El Hogar.
Hope to see you there!

Team Honduras III

(aka Chris Bunsa, Matt Bunsa, John Eckel, Mike Eckel, Pastor Emily, Misha Hill, Chuck and Pam Inman, Phyllis Jones, Marie Lederer, Mary Ellen Lederer, Katie Seitz, Kim Sherman, Sara Sherman)
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     St. Matthew’s Fall Rummage Sale – Oct. 14-15
(Proceeds from the sale go to Outreach Projects and Church Education Programs)

Your help is needed with any & all details of the sale!
Pre-Sale Set-up:  Sunday, Oct 9.  Set up tables, and racks, store church items to protect them, and move rummage items from storage.
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Pre-Sale Sorting / Organizing Schedule:  Monday-Thursday 9:00-5:00, and Mon.-Wed evening.  Fold & place casual clothes on tables, hang-up coats / dresses, organize the linens, electronics, toys, children's books, house wares or front porch.  

(Volunteers of at least 2 hours of pre-sale organizing
may shop that day-  before the sale is open to the public.)
Sale Hours:  Friday, Oct 14 Sale - 9:00-5:00;    Friday Evening - $10 / Bag Sale  6:00-8:00,  Saturday, Oct 15 - $5 / Bag Sale, - 9:00-12:00.  Do come and shop!
 

Donations: Please only items without stains or holes, electronics in working order, gently used toys, shoes, linens, housewares, etc. 
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            By law we can't sell:  Medical supplies, propane tanks, oil containers,     

            flammables, or tires.

We no longer accept:  Adult books or cassette tapes. 

No large furniture items, infant car seats, or cribs unless approved by a 

chairperson.

Donation Drop Off:  Sunday - after church, Mon.-Wed. 9:00-5:00.  Put them in Parish Hall if you are unable to sort them.  If leaving items at night, place them on the Church porch or in Parish Hall (only Sun.-Wed.)

Post Sale Take Down: Saturday, Oct 15 -11:45-1:45.  Bag left-over items for the Rescue Mission & Viet Nam Vets & take them to the street.   Put the church back the way it was found.

Questions?  Contact Denny and Penny Rodgers (609) 883-5701 or Sally Turner (609) 737-2487
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Taizé at St. Matthew’s

2nd and 4th Sundays at 5pm
Starting in October

Looking for worship that is simple, ecumenical, quiet and contemplative? Welcome to Taizé.

The 5 pm Taizé service will start for the 2011-2012 school year on Sunday, October 9th. This service will be held on the 2nd and 4th Sundays of each month, with the Holy Eucharist also being offered on the 4th Sunday. Taizé worship is quiet and personal, with a focus on prayer, silence, and meditative singing. If you have any questions about the service, please speak to one of the clergy or Rory, Director of Music.
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Kairos Korner

Our wonderful Kairos teachers and staff play a vital role in the life and future of the church and in the lives of the children of St. Matthew’s. On October 16th, we will honor them with an Appreciation Brunch following the 10am service. Whether you have a child or grandchild in the Kairos program or would simply like to express your gratitude for what our teachers and staff do, please sign-up to bring a dish for the brunch. You will find sign-up sheets posted on the Kairos bulletin board in the hallway leading to the classrooms.  Thank you in advance for your support!
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Kairos Outreach 2011

Each year our Kairos classes come together for an outreach project giving them the opportunity to think about those in our community who need our help.  On Sunday, November 20th, we will be making children’s meal bags for the Trenton Area Soup Kitchen.  To make this effort possible, we need your help! Sunday, October 16th through November 13th , we will be collecting the following food items:
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Chef Boyardee single serving microwavable containers of ravioli, spaghetti, lasagna, mac n’ cheese – hot meals please!

· Single serving fruit cups
· Single serving desserts (pudding, cookies, fruit roll ups)

· 100% juice boxes (6.75oz please not the tiny ones) 

All items must be in SINGLE SERVING containers and not in need of any kind of preparation aside from microwaving.  Juice must be 100% juice in 6.75oz containers.

If you prefer, a monetary donation can be made and we will do the shopping for you!  Please give your check or cash to either Lori Cooper or Pastor Emily.

Collection bins labeled “KAIROS OUTREACH PROJECT” will be located in the foyer next to the coat room beginning October 16th.  Thank you in advance for your generosity!
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ATTENTION: MIDDLE SCHOOLERS! 
HAVE YOU HEARD THE LATEST BUZZ?
We have a very unique and exciting destination in store for our middle school children!  Please mark your calendar for SUNDAY, OCTOBER 16th from 12-3p.m.  We will meet in the Parish Hall for lunch, then head out on a "highly confidential" adventure! Please email Lynn Lorenz (admin@justmultiples.com) if you have any questions, or would like to enroll your childr(ren) in our Destinations program.  Destinations is St. Matthew's middle school program. Children meet once a month for dinner, fellowship, and a fun destination!
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Rembrandt: The Artist

Sunday, October 16th at 7:00 pm

Rembrandt Harmenszoon van Rijn (1606 –1669) was a Dutch painter and etcher. He is generally considered one of the greatest painters and printmakers in European art history and the most important in Dutch history. His contributions to art came in a period that historians call the Dutch Golden Age. In preparation for the visit to view the exhibition, “Rembrandt and the Face of Jesus” at the Philadelphia Museum of Art (October 22), join Pam Krisulewicz as we explore who Rembrandt was and the many artworks that he created. For additional information, contact Pam Krisulewicz at pleekris@live.com or 730-1217.
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St. Catherine’s Monastery and “The Sisters of Sinai”

Sundays, October 23rd and 30th at 7:00pm
   Led by Rev. Dr. John Mark Goerss and Dr. Katherine Goerss

Sunday, October 23 at 7:00 PM

St. Catherine’s Monastery and “The Sisters of Sinai” Part I

Through photos, books, a personal account, and brief video we will visit the Greek Orthodox Monastery of St. Catherine located at the foot of Mount Sinai, where Moses received the Ten Commandments, on the site of Moses’ encounter with God in the Burning Bush.  Dating back to 324 AD and housed in buildings constructed by Emperor Justinian in 527 AD, St. Catherine’s Monastery is thought to be the oldest continuously inhabited Christian monastery in the world.  The monastery is the repository of priceless early Christian manuscripts, including 4th Century Codex Sinaiticus and a copy of the Gospels in ancient Syriac, and has a collection of over 2000 icons, including the oldest known icons in existence dating back to the 6th century.

Sunday, October 30 at 7:00 PM - St. Catherine’s Monastery and “The Sisters of Sinai” Part II

Tonight’s presentation and discussion will focus on the book “The Sisters of Sinai:  How Two Lady Adventurers Discovered the Hidden Gospels” by Janet Soskice.  The book tells the true story of how two Victorian Sisters from Scotland traveled to Sinai in 1892 and discovered the earliest-known copy of the Gospels in ancient Syriac at the Monastery of St. Catherine. The book is a thrilling historical account that reads like a novel.  The Archbishop of Canterbury has said that it is a book every church library should own.  The book may be purchased from Amazon.com, but it is not necessary to have read the book before tonight’s presentation.     
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Just Food Café at the Christmas Bazaar
 “When our eating is mindful, we celebrate the goodness of fields, gardens, forests and watersheds, and the skill of those who can nurture seed and animal life into delicious food. We acknowledge God as the giver of every good and perfect gift.”—Norman Wirzba in Food and Faith:  A Theology of Eating
This year, the Christmas Bazaar luncheon will be made from foods grown locally, organically and humanely. Join us as we make soups to serve at our Christmas Bazaar which are made from locally grown produce and humanely raised meat.  Dessert and breads too will be made with organic and local products. Learn where we get the local ingredients. The coffee will be Bishop’s Blend, which supports the Episcopal Relief and Development, respects the land and environment in which it is grown, and gives the farmers a fair and living wage. 
Monday night, October 24 @ 7 pm Soup Making:  Chicken noodle soup, Chicken Gumbo, and Sweet Potato, Carrot, Apple and Red Lentil Soup; Wednesday night, October 26 @ 7 pm:  Corn Bread and Spice Cookies.
The Adult Ed Committee
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Mark your calendar!

PROPERTY WORKDAY

 We will have our fall property work day on Saturday, October 29 9-11 am.  Come for all or part of the time and bring your elbow grease!  We're working on the "To Do" list and can really, really, really use your help.  Many hands make light work, so plan on spending some time with us! Questions? Contact Nora Sirbaugh, Property Chair at (609) 730-8354.

Like to Cook?  Join a Logos Cook Team!
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We’re looking for people to help prepare meals for our high school youth group’s Sunday evening gatherings. You don’t need to have a teen in the group; you don’t need to do everything yourself. We can even offer suggestions for meals! Sign up as an individual or with a group by contacting Elizabeth Luciano at lizluci@yahoo.com.

“Getting to Know the McCorkles”
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Although for many of us it is difficult to remember a music program without Rory and Jaime McCorkle, they will celebrate the completion of five years of ministry in music at St. Matthew’s this October.  They have blessed us with countless spirit-filled hours with their musical inspiration.  It was not a surprise when Rory shared, “When I lead worship, it touches me quite deeply, whether at a ‘high’ Anglo-Catholic mass or a relaxed contemporary liturgy.”  Rory’s passion led him to take different musical positions in several churches, become part of the team for Episcopal Youth Event (EYE), and play upon invitation at a number of churches throughout the U.S.

Rory has been drawn to church music since he was a young boy.  Since age 8 he has played numerous instruments and sung in church and travelling concert choirs since he was young.  From middle school to college, he played in all sorts of musical groups, including orchestras, jazz groups, and rock bands.  The Episcopal Church has been a central part of Rory’s life since he was a baby in the Philadelphia mainline area, then Lancaster County.  One of the major triggers for using his musical talent for ministry was when he attended an EYE gathering where the broad nature of the music, and the passion behind it, provided him with a new experience in worship.  This led him to start a contemporary service at his church, and later receive a license from the Bishop of Central PA to preach, which Bishop Councell allowed him to keep in the Diocese of NJ.

Rory feels that his calling to ministry at St. Matthew’s “shows how God works in mysterious ways”.  One Sunday in late July 2006, he joined his grandmother in singing with the choir at St. Martha’s in Bethany Beach, DE.  He was sat next to an alto, also a guest that Sunday, and began talking to her. “After I told her my background, she told me her church had an opening for a Music Director.  I told her that I wasn’t looking for a position at the time, but to feel free to send information to me.  That alto was Beth Maurer, a parishioner at St. Matthew’s.  When I investigated St. Matthew’s, I felt a strong calling to apply.  Not only was my current priest a friend of Jack’s early in their ministry, but I loved the strength and breadth of the music program.  I applied and the rest is history.”

Each Sunday, Rory and his wife Jaime commute from Downingtown, PA where he has a full-time career in organizational psychology and marketing, and Jaime, who has a Baking and Pastry Arts Degree, works as a chef at a retirement community.  To make their drive more enjoyable, they listen to upbeat music or catch up on favorite Podcasts.  In addition to his two jobs, Rory is a PhD Candidate in Organizational Psychology.  When there’s free time, Rory loves playing golf and travelling.  Although his job has taken him to about 15 countries, he still loves seeing new places.
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Join the One Book Campaign!

               Becoming an Anti-Racist Church: 
                 Journeying Toward Wholeness

The Diocese of New Jersey (per Bishop Councell’s invitation) invites everyone to read and discuss one book in the fall of 2011: Joseph Barndt’s Becoming an Anti-Racist Church (2011). (A copy may be found in the parish library.) In the Bishop’s words:

“I am inviting us to read this book as an expression of our commitment to repent and to follow Jesus Christ. We know that, by stretching out His arms upon the hard wood of the cross, Christ reconciled the world to God...Christ has broken down all walls and made us one. But we do not see the evidence of His reconciling work, not even in His Church. This sin of racism is a slap in the face of our Savior. For this we must repent...

In calling for our Diocese to read Joseph Barndt, I am not calling for another expression of political correctness or white guilt. I am calling for our Diocese to continue to undergo conversion to the Kingdom of God made manifest in Jesus Christ. He is our peace (Ephesians 2:14). The agenda is Jesus.”

Why is it that 11:00 on Sunday morning is still the most segregated hour of America, and what can we do to change that? While we figure out how to structure a parish conversation on this topic, here are two resources to help you delve into the book:

1.) Weekly reflections and a suggested reading schedule can be found on the Diocesan blog - antiracistchurch.blogspot.com. 

2.) Join the Diocese on Saturday, November 12th from 9:30am to 3pm at Trinity Cathedral in Trenton as the Rev. Barndt and Bishop Councell present “Tearing Down Walls and Building Bridges: Reclaiming an Anti-Racist Gospel.” To register, visit newjersey.anglican.org and click on “Ministry Institute.”
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Youth Confirmation Class 2011-2012 News: NOTE DATE CHANGES!

For the last few years, we’ve heard comments about the long gap between the end of confirmation class (usually in February) and the start of Logos in the fall. The teens don’t want to wait that long to get back together! So we’ve decided (in conjunction with Bishop Councell’s schedule) to hold our youth confirmation class a little later in the program year. Here are the dates you need to know at this point:


Tuesday, November 8th from 7 to 8pm

Parent Orientation


Tuesday, November 15th from 6:30 to 8pm  

1st Official Confirmation Class


Sunday, April 15th at 10:00am  


Confirmation with Bishop Councell

All young people presently in the 8th grade (or higher) who wish to be confirmed may join us. During these classes, we talk about the basics of our faith and what it means to make a mature commitment to Christ. This is a great opportunity to ask questions - to think about what we believe and why. Supper will be provided at each session.

Again this year, we ask that at least one parent of each confirmand join us for a Parent Orientation. At that time, we will discuss over dessert and coffee how you can support your teen(s) as they prepare for this significant commitment. We’ll also review the schedule for the next several months so you can plan accordingly. Please contact one of us with any questions or concerns - and let us know that you’re coming!

Peace,

Father Jack (jackbelmont@verizon.net) and Pastor Emily (emilygriffin@verizon.net) 
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A Logos* Series on “Where Is God When...”

Sundays, October 16th, 23rd, and 30th from 5 to 7pm

* = St. Matthew’s Senior High Youth Group

We all have questions at times about how a supposedly all-good and all-powerful God allows bad things to happen. Join us for this three-week series as we explore where God might be found in the midst of evil, disaster, and suffering and how we as Christians can respond with faith and courage to these most difficult of questions.

10/16: Where Is God Amidst War and Terrorism? 

10/23: Where Is God in Natural Disasters?

10/30: Where is God When Our Loved Ones Are Suffering?

We’ll start each night with dinner, as we normally do. Our sessions will be co-led by Pastor Emily and parishioner Dave Knowlton. Dave is an expert on the psychology of disaster and crisis and, particularly, the impact of trauma on caregivers. He was an integral part of the Episcopal Church’s response to both 9/11 and Hurricane Katrina - offering crisis-response training and support to both clergy and lay people.

Feel free to bring friends. All teens, whether a regular Logos member or not, are welcome to join us. For more Logos updates, check us out on Facebook (under “places” - St. Matthew’s Logos.) Any questions? Contact Pastor Emily (emilygriffin@verizon.net). 


St. Matthew’s Church

Career/College Affiliations
The Teen Visioning Committee of St. Matthew’s Church is putting together a list of professions, trades, colleges, graduate schools, continuing education opportunities, and professional affiliations of members of our Parish.  We plan to make this information available to our high school and college students to help them with educational and professional pursuit decisions. 

Please fill out this form (as applicable to your situation) and return it to the receptacle in the Narthex at your earliest convenience.  Any questions?  Please contact Polly Ranson, St. Matthew’s Vestry/Teen Visioning Committee, 609-737-3763 or pollyran@aol.com.

Many, many thanks for your help with this project.

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Name _________________________________________________________________________

Home phone _______________________Cell phone ___________________________________ 

Email address(es) _______________________________________________________________  

Profession(s)/Trades you have pursued ______________________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________________
Places you have worked _______________________________________________________________________________________
_______________________________________________________________________________________
***************************************************************************************************************

College(s) attended and degree(s) earned_____________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________

Trade School and licenses/certifications earned ______________________________________________________________________________

Graduate School and degree earned_________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________

Other professional training/advanced degrees earned/post college opportunities (including Peace Corps, continuing education courses, etc.) ______________________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________________

Fraternal Organizations to which you belong ___________________________________________

Professional Groups to which you belong ______________________________________________________________________________
_______________________________________________________________________________________
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St Matthew Episcopal Church









2011





There is no sitting fee - just for participating, you will receive a complimentary 8”x10" portrait and a free church directory!    And… Lifetouch has promised us that there will be no pressure to order additional portraits! 





      


We Need Photos!!





     


If you have photos of any church activities/events from the last few years - please drop them off at the office. We may use them for the activity pages at the beginning of our new directory.  


Remember - we can’t promise to return them, so be sure to keep a copy!





YOU SHOULD TAKE THIS PERSONALLY!





     Lifetouch encourages you to bring something that says who you are to your portrait session.  Perhaps a hat… pin… scarf… musical instrument… Bible… sports gear... whatever it is that’s important to you!


     PLEASE NOTE:  This photography opportunity is also open to your friends and family, even if they are not members of this church.  All families photographed will receive a complimentary 8X10, and of course, only families who are members of Saint Matthew's Church will be included in the directory.  


      Lifetouch also does generational photography.  It’s a great opportunity to get the whole family together for one big portrait!  Capture the memories for a lifetime!





HOW DO I SCHEDULE AN APPOINTMENT?





You can sign up 2 ways:








Online Sign-ups!  There is a scheduling link on our website so you can sign-up from the comfort of your home and receive a $10 coupon toward any purchases made at your appointment: www.stmatthews-nj.org


   …or sign up in person after Worship on Sunday mornings     











Feed the Need! Families who bring a donation for the food pantry to their photo session will receive a $5 coupon toward any purchases made at your appointment!  (And yes, this coupon can be combined with the $10 coupon for online sign-up!)








HELP US MAKE THIS DIRECTORY COMPLETE! 


IT WON’T BE THE SAME WITHOUT YOU!


We want to make this a complete representation of our church family 


PLEASE be a part of it!





Don’t Forget…To Bring Your Pet!  We encourage you to bring your well behaved pet with you for your portrait session!





Military Families 





If a member of your family is serving in the military, please submit their government issued photo for a special tribute page in our directory.











Photography Dates: October 25 - 29 





   (In plenty of time for Christmas cards or Christmas gifts!)





 Photo Hours: Weekdays 2:30 - 9 p.m.   Saturday 10-5p.m.
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